North Yorkshire LDWA AGM 17th Jan 2015: at the Stone Trough Inn, Kirkham Abbey: Minutes  
In Attendance

Simon Leck (Communications Officer) Roger Wandless (Treasurer), Steph Carter (Walks Secretary), John Stenton (Secretary), Malc Reid, Sue Reid, Penny Baldwin, Caroline Wandless, Cathy Stenton, John O’Neil, Susan Wilkinson, Tony Rowley, Andy Miller, Dave Jacques, Kate Farrell, Dave Green, Bob Jowett, 
Apologies from: - Jill King

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 2015
Election of Officers all existing incumbents offered themselves for re-election and in the absence of any one else being proposed all were re-elected – these were Simon as Communications Officer, Roger as Treasurer, Steph as Walks Secretary, and John S as Secretary. All proposed by Bob J and seconded by Caroline

Following a review of the Constitution (states cannot have same person as Chair and Secretary) and after group discussion it was agreed that the Group would operate without a Chairman and review this at future AGM’s  - The “chairing” of future meets will be circulated around the group. The NY Group constitution will be amended to reflect this decision.

Dave Jacques joins Malcolm Reid, John O’Neil and Bob Jowett as committee members (“without portfolio”) 
Proposed by Caroline & seconded by Simon                                         
“Chairman” Report – Given by JPS as “chaired” meets since Simon stood down

Simon was thanked on behalf of group for all his previous work as Chairman.  Likewise Penny for building the reputation of NY for it’s catering - together they have been an excellent team and it is pleasing they continue to support the group as we go forward particularly with 2017 100 on the horizon.
JPS then thanked the catering support of Sue, Caroline, Cathy, Dave J, Dave G, Roger as the “core helpers” and others who had also assisted particularly on challenge events being Tony and Sue. Also thanked anyone he might have omitted by accident.

JPS thanked Malc & John O’n for organising pre AGM & Christmas Lunch walks + for their assistance along with Kate & Dave G in helping with the 100 route description.

JPS thanked Cath for acting as minute secretary whilst he “chaired” recent meets

Thereafter it was recognised that we had completed our 40th year with various events including a dinner + support for the Valleys 100 in a very wet Wales and the Red Rose 100 for which further helpers sought. : Report accepted
Communications Officer Report
Simon advised that a web address /template now exists for our 2017 100 event and the group were encouraged to view and contribute to the various sections albeit this will fall under the remit of Bill within the 100 committee – however Simon happy to cut and paste documents to the web page: Report accepted
Treasurers Report 

Roger confirmed rise in surplus cash of the group following successes of Rock & Rowel +  Kilburn Kanter – in past funds used for equipment purchases but this almost finished although we have bought walkie talkies to assist on group walks 

Total club funds £1510 –with this being net of circa £1400 of 100 costs re start and breakfast venues etc.

Constitution requires that we have separate audit of funds – this also protects Roger – JPS agreed to undertake this in view of past banking experience – JPS & RW to liaise on suitable date to meet within 45 days time limit for Roger to submit figures to National Group: Report accepted (JPS ACTION)
Walks Secretary’s Report

38 Walks completed  - but numbers attending these walks are increasing with one having 43 attendees

The “brisk” monthly walk has been launched and already has dates to later in year.

The summer walks program needs some additional leaders with details to be submitted to STRIDER within the next 8 days! 
The NY group now has 167 members (up 5 on year about 3% compares with 7% national average)

Confirmed R&R 2015 not happening as a “challenge event” as both village halls we use are already booked out – we will book quickly for 2016 but in interim run a “reverse walk” as the Rowel and Rock as a group social walk to keep the interest bubbling for the following year

Annual Moorland Challenge 2015 discussed –see below

Steph gave us 12 months notice that he will not seek re election at the 2016 AGM and that a new Walks Secretary will be needed. This is as a consequence of increasing demands of being National Membership secretary.
We discuss benefits of someone “shadowing” Steph and volunteers will be sought.
Group Secretaries Report 
None given/required in view of above mentioned reports -   ​report accepted
GROUP MEETING 

Outstanding Matters from last meeting (4-9-14) all matters covered off within reports or general discussions

Constitution 

Simon & Steph gave background to the reasons why National exec is looking for all local groups to adopt the local group constitution.

It was agreed we would accept suggested wording subject to amendment to reflect the group decision to run without a designated Chairman – JPS authorised to amend and liaise with John Batham Local Groups Secretary –Nationally (ACTION JPS)
Group Walks 

Steph summarised the H1 walks organised to date – see events list on our www site
Andy M agreed to lead a couple of normal pace walks when Steph asked for leaders.

Annual Moorland Challenge 2015 – after much discussion it was decided to do the North Yorkshire Moors Wobble on the 20th June – circa 33 miles and as we will probably want free parking, we should start the walk at 8am from the village green in Rosedale Abbey (SE 724 959). There’s lots of roadside parking in Rosedale and a couple of small car parks.  The route visits the pubs in Hartoft, Cropton, Appleton-le-Moors, Lastingham, Hutton-le-Hole, Gillamoor, Church Houses and Blakey Ridge. Simon completed route in 2011 in 12.5 hours 
Details can be found on Moorland Challenge:

http://myweb.tiscali.co.uk/yorkshirewalker/anytime/north_york_moors_wobble.htm
Also discussed: -
(1) John Merrill’s North York Moors challenge but at 26miles did not constitute a “moorland challenge” and it is proposed this done later in year with limited support.

(2) The Shepherds Round - - Simon felt this was 32-34 miles whilst Malc felt near 40 but importantly there was not the quality of access for supporters compared to the “hobble”  - It was agreed Simon would do further research of this walk with a view to completing this in 216 

Rock and Rowel 2015 Suspended – see above 

Kilburn Kanter 2014 Review by Roger
Bobs bucket drop a success in stopping early starters

174 entries -147 started ratio 2:1 walkers: runners
150 limit discussed and agreed this number was all we could manage

revenue good -£600 to club funds although no badge costs which will be needed in 2015 – different background colour – 500 to be ordered (64p each) & then a new badge for 2018 when challenge done in reverse (RET NAK)

Additional helpers to be sought through newsletter particularly to assist with setting up on Friday night and clear up on Saturday night
We also have first entry to 2015 event!

We need to consider using SSI entry System for the 2015 event ahead of 2017 100 (RW ACTION)
2017 Hundred – update of progress  (CW)

Caroline thanked the support of her 100 committee and then provided a summary of progress
Route outlined and JPS busy writing route description

Known VH CPs all booked 

Botton Village confirmed we could use them as a CP

Budget produced in Daft

Helpers in high 30s with 5 local LDWA groups also confirming they want to help

We will use opportunity of marshalling on Red Rose 100 to fill vacancies!!

John Sparshatt & Edith Moran helping 100 committee in view of their combined knowledge of 100s

Nick Ford & Jeff Coulson have agreed to run everything “transport” 

Still looking for volunteer to oversee Marshalls walk but CW in touch with someone who has expressed interest in this job.

CW suggesting to “her volunteers” to use opportunity to visit Red Rose 100 to experience job first hand 

2015 Hundred checkpoint assistance/updates (SL)
Simon advised that Eva Bowes of Cleveland Group has advised their group want to help us on our “Toss Side” checkpoint – not sure numbers.

Any other Business
(1) Malc reiterated need for proper communication to participants on Moorland Challenge re designated leaders & sweepers – further discussion ensued on the suggestions we had recorded in early meetings – particularly around communication and ensure a compromise is reached with the faster walkers who want to go faster than rest of group. TO BE MORE FULLY DISCUSSED AT MARCH MEETING
(2) Dave G raised issue of participants on events (Scarborough Rock) drinking straight from water containers / jugs – Health & Safety issues – Roger to produce appropriate notices /laminate and include within “checkpoint boxes” (RW ACTION)
(3) Dave J mentioned he had been contacted by someone wanting walking groups to object t a development of houses nr Harrogate – Steph reiterated National stance that as an organisation we do not get involved.
Date  & time of Next Meet
 Agreed for Monday 9th March with location to be advised – Penny agreed to liaise with “Four Alls” and the “Riverside Farm pub” re availability and then advise JPS who will circulate decision (PB /JPS ACTION)
John Stenton: secretary
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